
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 25, 2020 
 
Dear Provider: 
 
Semglee is the preferred glargine manufacturer as noted in bulletins dated 9/11/20.  Beginning 10/1/2020, only the 
Semglee will be the insulin glargine U100 authorized.  Again, the same substitutability rules come into play for follow ons 
and other biosimilars.  Writing for insulin glargine will allow pharmacies that ability to select the covered version. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Bruce Wearda, R.Ph. 
Director of Pharmacy 


